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Look for the
hidden number in this
months issue of  The
Zamora News. If the

number is the last four
digits of your Zamora
Membership number,

call the office at
205-956-3636 to

find out how to claim
your prize.

BBQ & SPORTSMAN’S GIVEAWAY
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 7th

doors open at 10:00 a.m.
Lunch served 11:00 a.m.- 1:00 p.m.

See inside for more 
information



Nobles All,

I hope this message finds
you doing well and that your
Summer has been filled with
many fun activities. As far
as activities, your Shrine
family has had a great deal
going on. 
I would like to take this

opportunity to say Thank
You for allowing me to rep-
resent you at our recent
Imperial Session. The legis-
lation discussed, the
progress of our Hospitals
and the efforts to work
toward a balanced budget
were just a few of the items
covered during our week of
meeting in Indy. I will
remind you all MEMBER-
SHIP is our Fraternity's top
agenda and priority. Please
work with our Membership
Committee to help in our
own struggles in this depart-
ment. 

As of Today we have
approximately 156 Nobles
who have not paid their cur-
rent membership dues for
2013. Let’s continue to work
as one to be successful in
keeping our obligation. 
A HUGE THANKS and

CONGRATS to our OWN
Zamora Motor Corp. for
making the pilgrimage to
Indy and bringing home a
2nd place overall win! These
guys outdid themselves
going against a few of the
top notch Temples in the
country and did a great
job...My FEZ off to them for
their accomplishment. 
This month I have had the

pleasure to attend several
Unit meetings, as well as the
Road Runner Dinner.
Winston Each, as you know,
is our point man for the
needs of transportation for
our Kids. A great program,
and wonderful meal pre-
pared by Doug and Betty
Owens was enjoyed by all. 
Speaking of excite-

ment......we have started a
hospital van fund. Many
Units, Clubs and Nobles
have answered the call.
Please consider this most
worthy contribution to
ensure we can continue our
work as Shriners to transport
"OUR KIDS". 
When you receive this

communication, many from
Zamora will be in Huntsville
for the Southeastern Shrine
Convention. If you have
time, take a drive and come
visit and enjoy the fellow-
ship. We'll be at the
Doubletree awaiting those
who want to have fun. 
As I close, I just want to

say thanks for the contin-
ued support. Please keep in
MIND It’s YOUR TEM-
PLE....be a part of the func-
tions and fun of being a
Shriner! 
Sell those GUN TICK-

ETS!!! SUPPORT the
Circus, and help with our
Fiat ticket sales. These
items are necessary for a
balanced budget. 
Keep in mind those

Nobles and their family
members who have suf-
fered illness and death.
Prayer... a very powerful
tool we all have. 
See you at the Temple.

Fraternally,

Glen D. Watson
Potentate 2013

"Our Kids Living 
a Dream 2013"
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Our Procedure for submitting 
articles and notices for 

the Zamora News has changed.
Please submit all items 

to be published 
to the Zamora Shrine office.

Visit Zamora online at:
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As of August 31, 2012, the dead-
line is the 5th day of each month
for all submitted materials for
publication in the next edition
of the Zamora News.

IMPORTANT NOTICE

Sorry, NO EXCEPTIONS.
Thank You

FFrroomm tthhee PPootteennttaattee......

www.zamorashriners.com
email thoughts to ideas@zamorashriners.com

           



The town of Indianapolis
knew that Zamora Motor Corps
came there to compete, and
folks that's exactly what they
did as they were awarded 2nd
place in drill. They had some
stiff competition at the Lucas
Oil Stadium. The rain held off
that morning and we got the
competition in. The banquet
was held the following day and

it was very nice.  Brad Overton
was there to help and support
us, and we sure did appreciate
him being there. Lady Pat had
lost Tom's glasses and Brad
found them and brought them
to him. He did it all. 

The Motor Corps competi-
tors were Terrell Yates (Drill
Master), Tom Gaskins, Ralph
Weeks, and our newest mem-

ber to ride, Chris Key. Chris
did an excellent job. He's going
to be a rider other groups better
watch out for. Glad to have you
on board, Chris. 

Terrell Yates called the drill
for the first time ever in com-
petition, as our own Ed Graves
wasn't able to attend. Thanks
Terrell for stepping up to the

plate, ‘cause without you we
couldn't have gone at all. You
did a fantastic job, and we
appreciate all the work and
effort you put into going. 

We had another major disap-
pointment in that Roy Wilson
wasn't able to attend this com-
petition. He was sorely missed
by us and by the members of

the Imperial Group. 
Motor Corps wanted to

bring back metal for the Unit
Members, Zamora, our Ed
Graves and our Roy Wilson.
Hope everyone is proud as we
gave it our all and our best. 

While there we got to tour
the Indianapolis Raceway, and
that is a beautiful facility.
Ralph Weeks and his Lady
Teresa came back in right after
the competition. Chris and his
Lady Sandy stayed until the
following morning. Tom
Gaskins with his Lady Pat and
Terrell Yates along with his
Lady Susan took off after the
banquet and went to Branson,
MO. leveled those motor
homes, got them bikes out of
the trailer and rode into the
Ozarks in Arkansas, Kansas
and Oklahoma. The bikes got a
well deserved workout. Did the
Pigs Trail, saw the Grand
Canyon of Arkansas, and tons
of other sights. Rode two full
days with gorgeous weather
and scenery.

The Little Brown Jug is
coming up really soon along
with the Southeastern. Got to
remember our motto - "The
Game is On Boys, The Game
is On."
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Shrine License Plate Report
The following is an accounting of the funds received from the sale 

of Shrine auto license plates, how the money is divided and which 
Temple receives donations to its transportation fund. 

June 1 – June 30, 2013
County Temple Amount
Baldwin .............................Abba...............................$106.87
Choctaw ............................Abba.................................$21.37
Mobile................................Abba...............................$299.18
Coffee ..............................Alcazar...............................$64.13
Covington........................Alcazar...............................$85.50
Crenshaw ........................Alcazar...............................$21.38
Elmore.............................Alcazar...............................$21.38
Houston ...........................Alcazar...............................$21.37
Montgomery ...................Alcazar...............................$21.38
Colbert ............................Cahaba...............................$42.75
Dekalb .............................Cahaba...............................$64.12
Franklin ..........................Cahaba...............................$64.13
Jackson............................Cahaba.............................$106.87
Lauderdale......................Cahaba...............................$42.75
Limestone........................Cahaba...............................$64.13
Madison...........................Cahaba...............................$85.50
Marshall ..........................Cahaba...............................$42.75
Morgan............................Cahaba.............................$128.25
Blount ..............................Zamora.............................$149.62
Calhoun...........................Zamora...............................$85.50
Cherokee .........................Zamora...............................$64.12
Cullman...........................Zamora...............................$21.37
Etowah ............................Zamora.............................$149.62
Jefferson..........................Zamora.............................$342.00
Marion.............................Zamora...............................$42.75
Shelby..............................Zamora.............................$127.62
St. Clair ...........................Zamora...............................$85.50
Talladega .........................Zamora.............................$149.62
Tuscaloosa .......................Zamora.............................$106.88
Winston ...........................Zamora.............................$192.37
Paid to Abba Transportation Fund ...........................$76.94
Paid To Alcazar Transportation Fund.......................$42.33
Paid To Cahaba Transportation Fund ....................$115.43
Paid To Zamora Transportation Fund....................$273.05
Paid To Shriners Hospitals....................................$2,313.04
Pd. to Hospital Program Since Oct. 1, 1994...............$731,828.70
Pd. to Transportation Funds Since Oct. 1, 1994........$145,457.66
Beginning balance November 1, 2012 .................................$29.31
Ending balance November 30, 2012 ....................................$29.31

Motor Corps brings home metal from Imperial

Motor Corps. members with their trophy from the
Imperial Convention.

The game was on in
Indianapolis recently, as
the Motor Corps
descended on the
Imperial Convention,
bringing home second
place in drill.  Pictured
left in no particular order
are Terrell Yates, Tom
Gaskins, Ralph Weeks
and Chris Key, along with
their rides.  They and
their ladies truly enjoyed
the trip!

2180
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Coosa Valley: 3rd Monday  
Cullman:  2nd Sunday 
Dixie:   3rd Wednesday: 
East Alabama: 4th Thursday  
Free State: 2nd Thursday

Gadsden:  2nd & 4th Thursday  
N.W. Alabama:  2nd Monday
Walker County:  2nd Friday 
West Alabama: 3rd Thursday

SHRINE CLUB MEETING DAYS
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Sun. Mon. Tue. Wed. Thu. Fri. Sat.
1 2 3
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18 19 20 21 22 23 24
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Cullman Shrine 
Club meets

Coosa Valley Shrine 
Club meets

Northwest Alabama 
Shrine Club meets Free State &  

Gadsden Clubs Meet
Walker County 

Shrine Club meets

Gadsden & East 
Alabama Shrine 

Club meet

Unit Meetings Unit MeetingsUnit Meetings

Dixie Shrine 
Club meets

Unit MeetingsUnit Meetings

Unit Meetings

Unit Meetings

Free State &  
Gadsden Clubs 

Meet
Walker County 

Shrine Club meets

Unit Director/Club 
President Meeting

Cullman Shrine 
Club meets Northwest Alabama 

Shrine Club meets

West Alabama 
Shrine Club meets

West Alabama 
Shrine Club meets

Coosa Valley Shrine 
Club meets

Dixie Shrine 
Club meets

Gadsden & East 
Alabama Shrine 

Club meet

SESA - Huntsville, 
ALSESA - Huntsville, 

AL
SESA - Huntsville, 

AL

SESA - Huntsville, ALSESA - Huntsville, AL
SESA - Huntsville, 

AL

Unit Meetings

Ceremonial
Little Brown Jug
Taste of Zamora

Labor Day Sportsman’s 
Giveaway
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ELEVENTH ANNUAL SOUTHERN ROSE HILL
GATHERING OF THE HILLBILLY CLANS

August 29, 2013 - September 1, 2013
Zamora Park near Birmingham, Alabama

Y’all come for the food, fun and fellowship!
REGISTER EARLY!  

AVAILABLE CAMPING ON SITE $20.00 per night 
(includes water, electricity and dumping station.  Showers available.) 

RESERVE YOUR SPACE EARLY!  
LIMITED SPACES AVAILABLE!  

There are motels close by at the Trussville exit.  
Swiming hole and fishing hole will be open.

Hillbilly Business meeting
Saturday, August 31, 2013 - 1:00 p.m.

************************
Mens & Ladies Degree 

work to followC
Mail your reservations to:  Mike Lann, 620 14th Avenue, Birmingham, AL 35215.  

For more information, call (205) 854-8231 or (205) 965-6624 or send an email to bonescitgo@gmail.com

REGISTRATION FORM
Name________________________________________________________

Address_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Temple__________________________________________

Registration Fee - $15 per person for weekend________x$15 = _____

Friday Breakftast (8:00 a.m.) ________x $5 = _____

Saturday Breakftast (8:00 a.m.) ________x $5 = _____

Sunday Breakftast (8:00 a.m.) ________x $5 = _____

Hillbilly Degree Initiation (one time fee):   Men_________ x $35 = ____________     Ladies__________ x $25 = ______________

Camping ________nights @ $20 = ___________

Friday Supper & Entertainment (6:00 p.m.) ________x $12 = _____

Saturday Supper & Entertainment (6:00 p.m.) ________x $15 = _____

Thursday supper (no charge with weekend registration)________

Clan/Outhouse_____________________________________________________

Phone______________________________________

Please make checks payable to Rose Hill Clan #99
TOTALAMOUNT DUE:  _________________________
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Several Nobles have donat-
ed their time and effort to assist
Zamora over the last few
months.  Some even returned
any compensation to the
Hospital Transportation Fund.
A few of those who have
“pitched” in are:

Al Wortham - Cooperation
of Lounge and Temple
Dune Buggy Unit - Rentals

and Bars
Preston Cain and Wayne
Dunaway - Lawn Care
Brian Fields - Rentals
Chris Holloman - Music

Mike Lann - Pavillion repair
and upkeep

DeWayne Parker - Rentals and

maintenance
Jesse “Sonny” Faggard - Help

with rental supplies
Illustrious Sir Glen Watson
and Lady Crystal - Bars

As a member of the custodi-
al and rentals staff at Zamora, I
know how much the work pro-
vided by these Nobles has
saved the Temple.  I wish to
express my thanks to each of
you and to let the Nobility
know that volunteers like you
are very much appreciated.

Thank you!
Donna Hicks
Zamora Rental Manager

AUTO WHIZ
THE PACESETTER IN AUTOMOTIVE SERVICE

509 Cahaba Park Circle
Birmingham, AL 35242-5011

2156 Valleydale Road
Birmingham, AL 35244

Phone:
(205) 588-4043 (Inverness)

(205) 538-2827 (Southlake)
Fax:

(205) 991-1701 (Inverness)
(205) 538-2827 (Southlake)

Business Hours:
Monday-Friday 7:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m.

Saturday 7:30 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.

Auto Whiz’s Services Include:
Electrical

Transmission Replacement
Motor Replacement
Air Conditioning

Timing Belts
Brakes
Shocks
Tires

Struts and Much More

Volunteers
lighten the load
at Zamora

Our next meeting will be
August 5th.  We now have tick-
ets available at the Temple.
Children’s tickets (under 12
years of age) can now be
picked up to distribute to
groups.  Come and get some!
Pass them out at your church,
your business, to your friends
and neighbors.  If you see an ad
in the program, you can give
the advertiser free tickets to
give to their employees. 

Ad sales in the program are
going well!  They are easy to
sell and a great way for your

Unit or Club to make money.
We are paying 20% commis-
sion on all sales. 

Have you sent in a check to
be a Circus Dad yet?  We need
your help.  We also need some
new bicycles donated for us to
give away at the Circus.  Please
help us get some bicycles. 

Only three more months ‘til
the Circus, lets all sell ads!
Thank you for all your help!

Greg Gregerson, Past
Potentate

Circus Chair

Circus tickets are
now available

 



Let the good Shriner keep
this handy, consult it often, live
up to it faithfully, and blessings
will be upon him:

1. What have I done the
past years that has been of any

benefit to Zamora Temple?

2. What would become
of Zamora if every Noble had
done exactly as I have done?

3. How many times have
I been absent when I could
have been present if I had
made any effort to do so?

4. Have I visited the sick
and spoken a kind word of
cheer to them in their afflic-
tion?

5. Would I be pleased to
receive the same consideration
in case of sickness  I have
given others?

6. Have I told any of my
friends of the aims and objects
of the Order, with a view of
getting their petition?

7. If I have been negli-
gent is it because I am at fault,
or because the rest of the
Nobility do not do their duty?

8. Am I going to continue
in the same old way?

9. Am I in partnership
with the rest of the Nobility in
running the business of
Zamora, my Temple?

10. Is it right for someone
else to do all the work and then
for me to expect an equal share
of the benefits?

Zamora will as much
depend on your support and

assistance as on the diligence,
fidelity and wisdom of your
Potentate and Divan.  We can’t
get results without working for
them, and the Shriner who
sows the good seed will reap
the benefits for himself and his
comrades.  Zamora can only
grow as fast as the members till
the soil.  Lack of interest in the
cardinal points will reveal
itself in a weaker Temple.

(Circa – Zamora News
1939)

252-6100

•Ed Key•
Bobby Trammell•

Plate Work,
Structural Steel

& Alloy Fabrication
Our Specialty

2612 North 24th Street
Birmingham, AL 35234

Tri-Fab
Steel, Inc.

RealtySouth
1220 Alford Avenue

Hoover, Alabama 35226

NELSON WADE
CRS, ABR, GRI

Associate Broker
Leadership Club

Life Member-Club of Excellence
Vulcan Club

Email:
nwade@realtysouth.com
Voice Mail: 205/327-8435

FAX: 205-822-2610
Office: 205-822-2364
Home: 205-822-2364
Cell: 205-531-2707

REALTOR®

y

Nobles Sonny Faggard and Greg Hanvey had a blast
watching the Alabama Crimson Tide decimate Notre
Dame in the BCS National Championship Game, all
while enjoying the fun in the Z Lounge! Everyone in
attendance had a wonderful time of fellowship!

Zamora Shrine is form-
ing a new Widows Society,
and we want to get the word
out that all Zamora widows
are invited to participate.
If you are a widow or

know of a Zamora widow
who would like to be a part
of the Zamora Widows
Society, we want to hear

from you. Our plans include
quarterly meetings where
you can share a good meal,
outstanding fellowship and
have a fun time.
We would also like to

know whether you would be
interested in being a part of
the leadership of the Zamora
Widows Society. As with all

successful clubs, good lead-
ership is important for main-
taining interest and continu-
ity.
I am excited to be a part of

establishing the new Zamora
Widows Society and want to
thank Illustrious Potentate
Glen Watson for the oppor-
tunity. Please email, call or

send me a note to let me
know you are on board.

Roye Tinslsey, P.P.
2900 Overhill Road
Birmingham, Alabama

35223
Cell: (205) 222-4448
Email:
roye@apprs11.com

type of activity is done at
many Temples. Not only can
you enjoy fellowship with
your current Unit but also
visit and see friends from

days past. I think you also
will find out what the other
guys are planning and have
in store for 2013. This event
will last from 6:00 p.m. until
7:30 p.m. Afterwards, head
on down for some music and
fellowship at Z Lounge.
Again come out, enjoy your
Temple and have fun!!
Don't forget our Budget

meeting on February 11,
2013. Without saying, this is

a very important meeting for
all our members.
Dixie Mid-Winter will be

in Mobile February 15th and
16th...I hope to see a strong
support from Zamora.
Our first event for our

Hospital Kids will be on
March 24, 2013, as we host
our hospital kids for an
Easter Party. The Clown
Unit under the direction of
Tim Vaughn and the assis-

tance of Pat Gaskins will
make this a very enjoyable
afternoon. If your Unit or
Club is called upon for
financial or strong arm sup-
port, PLEASE give to this
worthy event we offer each
year.
In closing, I again thank

each of our Nobles and their
Ladies for the support of our
Temple. Please keep in mind
our purpose. We might not

all at times agree.... but with
an open mind and strong
focusWE as ONE can be the
Championship Team that I
know is present at Zamora.
I appreciate this opportu-

nity to serve you!

Fraternally.
Glen D. Watson

"Our Kids Living a
Dream in 2013"
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Plate Work,
Structural Steel

& Alloy Fabrication
Our Specialty

2612 North 24th Street
Birmingham, AL 35234

Tri-Fab
Steel, Inc. Dudley,

Hopton-Jones,
Sims &

Freeman PLLP

Certified Public
Accountants
2101 Magnolia Avenue

south
Birmingham, Alabama

35201
205-326-0402

csherer@msdudley.com
Charles H. Sherer, Jr.,

CPA
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Message...
continued from page 2

Zamora Shrine forming Widows Society

Nobles Sonny Faggard and Greg Hanvey had a blast
watching the Alabama Crimson Tide decimate Notre
Dame in the BCS National Championship Game, all
while enjoying the fun in the Z Lounge! Everyone in
attendance had a wonderful time of fellowship!

AUGUST 2013 ZAMORA NEWS PAGE 7

Zamora Shrine is form-
ing a new Widows Society,
and we want to get the word
out that all Zamora widows
are invited to participate.
If you are a widow or

know of a Zamora widow
who would like to be a part
of the Zamora Widows
Society, we want to hear

from you. Our plans include
quarterly meetings where
you can share a good meal,
outstanding fellowship and
have a fun time.
We would also like to

know whether you would be
interested in being a part of
the leadership of the Zamora
Widows Society. As with all

successful clubs, good lead-
ership is important for main-
taining interest and continu-
ity.
I am excited to be a part of

establishing the new Zamora
Widows Society and want to
thank Illustrious Potentate
Glen Watson for the oppor-
tunity. Please email, call or

send me a note to let me
know you are on board.

Roye Tinslsey, P.P.
2900 Overhill Road
Birmingham, Alabama

35223
Cell: (205) 222-4448
Email:
roye@apprs11.com

type of activity is done at
many Temples. Not only can
you enjoy fellowship with
your current Unit but also
visit and see friends from

days past. I think you also
will find out what the other
guys are planning and have
in store for 2013. This event
will last from 6:00 p.m. until
7:30 p.m. Afterwards, head
on down for some music and
fellowship at Z Lounge.
Again come out, enjoy your
Temple and have fun!!
Don't forget our Budget

meeting on February 11,
2013. Without saying, this is

a very important meeting for
all our members.
Dixie Mid-Winter will be

in Mobile February 15th and
16th...I hope to see a strong
support from Zamora.
Our first event for our

Hospital Kids will be on
March 24, 2013, as we host
our hospital kids for an
Easter Party. The Clown
Unit under the direction of
Tim Vaughn and the assis-

tance of Pat Gaskins will
make this a very enjoyable
afternoon. If your Unit or
Club is called upon for
financial or strong arm sup-
port, PLEASE give to this
worthy event we offer each
year.
In closing, I again thank

each of our Nobles and their
Ladies for the support of our
Temple. Please keep in mind
our purpose. We might not

all at times agree.... but with
an open mind and strong
focusWE as ONE can be the
Championship Team that I
know is present at Zamora.
I appreciate this opportu-

nity to serve you!

Fraternally.
Glen D. Watson

"Our Kids Living a
Dream in 2013"

252-6100

•Ed Key•
Bobby Trammell•

Plate Work,
Structural Steel

& Alloy Fabrication
Our Specialty

2612 North 24th Street
Birmingham, AL 35234

Tri-Fab
Steel, Inc.

FEBRUARY 2013 ZAMORA NEWS PAGE 7

Bill
Lykens
& Sons
Welding and

Tractor
Repair

2720 Balsam Avenue
Birmingham, AL
Alabama 35211
205-923-2548

Message...
continued from page 2

Zamora Shrine forming Widows Society

Nobles Sonny Faggard and Greg Hanvey had a blast
watching the Alabama Crimson Tide decimate Notre
Dame in the BCS National Championship Game, all
while enjoying the fun in the Z Lounge! Everyone in
attendance had a wonderful time of fellowship!

The New 
Gardendale Funeral Home

 2214 Decatur Highway ~ P.O. Box 369
Gardendale, Alabama 35071

Veterans and their spouse may receive free caskets

Please call (205) 631-8810 for details

What have I done for Zamora?

If you know of a child Shriners Hospitals might be able to
help, please call our toll-free patient referral line: 

1-800-237-5055

Look For The Hidden Number 
In This Months Issue of 

The Zamora News.  
If the Number is the Last 

Four Digits of Your Zamora 
Membership Number, Call the 
2IÀFH�DW��������������WR�)LQG�
Out How to Claim Your Prize.

     



ERNEST McCARTY FORD
SALES • SERVICES • LEASE
PARTS • FULL BODY SHOP

NEW & USED CARS & TRUCKS
SERVICE DEPT
7 AM - 6 PM M-F
7 AM - 12 NOON SAT.

HWY 31 S
ALABASTER663-3831SERVICE DEPT.

7 AM - 8 PM M-F
7 AM - 4 PM SAT.

Z

BOOTHBY
REALTY INCORPORATED

Norma Lyons Barron
CRS, GRI
“You will always be treated as though you
are special to me, because you are.  I have
built my business on caring.”

Boothby Realty Incorporated
4 Office Park Circle, Suite 106
Birmingham, Alabama  35223

Office:            205-879-9500
Cellular:            205-915-2060
nbarron@boothbyrealty.com

Allstate
Metal Roofing Manufacturers

All colors and components

256-547-0423
1800 Eastside Drive, Gadsden, AL 35904

(Across from The Tabernacle Church on So. 11th St.)

Ron Patrick     Johnny Tucker
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SERVICE DEPT.
7 AM - 8 PM M-F
7 AM - 4 PM SAT.

Zamora Motor Corps had banner year!
See ZAMORA, Page 11

By PD Tom Gaskins
Yes your Motor Corps has

had a banner year....... We
have worked hard for
Zamora and have had a great
time. We have a new mem-
ber, Noble Chris Key, who
joined our Unit and Drill
Team during the year. (He
ordered and has picked up
his new Harley Davidson
Shrine Edition Bike). We
welcome him and his lovely
lady, Sandy. Rumor has it
Sandy also got her own new
bike. We are glad to have
them and hope you help us
make them feel welcome.
Roger Shirley wants us all to
know he isn't the rookie any-
more. We are looking for-
ward to 2013 and all the
good things that are going to
happen. Three members of
the drill team will have 2013
Harley Davidson Shrine
Edition bikes. Nobles, we
need just one more bike to
bring us up to 8 bikes to
compete for Zamora at
Shrine competitions. If you
are interested, please contact
one of us. Drill Practice will
start in the spring.
Our year was big: a) We

want to thank Noble Roy
Vest and Lady Beverly for
the great pool party at their
house. b) Thank all of you
that helped support our fund
raiser for the booze wagon.
c) Thank all that helped and
participated with various
projects the Motor Corps
was involved in throughout
the year. d) We can't say

enough about Noble Roy
Wilson. He's been a busy
noble receiving recognition
for 50 years in Shrine and
demanding perfection out of
the Drill Team e) We want
to thank all the Units and
Clubs that have helped with
the cake walks that we take
responsibility for during the
year. We have them several
times during the year for the
Hospital and Shrine Kid’s
parties and look forward to
doing them. We have suc-
cess due to your help. f)
Thanks also go to Noble Vic
Nyghen & his lady Lucy for
all their time and effort put
in to our cakewalks. Lady
Pat said Winston Each
comes in here somewhere.
I wish to extend thanks to

all involved in the "Shriner
of the Year" honor that was
given to me at Awards
Night. I was truly surprised,
and I sincerely appreciate
receiving it. I hope to contin-
ue doing that honor justice
for a long time. Thanks to
everyone.
Our new Director has lots

of plans for this brand new
year coming and some rides
to various places that allow
our bikes to come to a stop,
gas up so we can eat and eat
some more.
As always, things are

never the same year to year.
We are not exempt and have
had changes among our
membership and member’s
lives which have brought
some really sad tears and

some really good laughs. We
appreciate those good times
and look forward to the
future.
Our new officers for 2013

are as follows: Director -
Noble Ralph Weeks,
Assistant Dir - Noble Terrell
Yates, Secretary - Noble
Chris Key and Treasurer -
Noble Roger Shirley. They
will come in ready to go and
be on top of the eight ball.
Let's throw all our support
behind them.
Our Divan brought back a

piece of pride for Zamora.
The Zamora name and funny
little red hats became a real-
ity to people in and around
the Birmingham area when
we gave them another
Shrine Circus. We worked a
lot and had a lot of fun but
the main thing is to thank
our Divan for all the work
they put into this. Our PP
Greg Gregerson I think lived
Circus 24/7 for quite awhile.
We appreciate the hard
work, foresight and fortitude
to bring the Circus back.
If you are interested in

joining our group, we would
like to hear from you. We
meet the 1st Thursday of
every month after the
Motorized meeting.
Our Divan will be up

charged and ready to have
another good year, and our
new Potentate says “Our
Kids Living A Dream in
2013” as this brand new year
takes off. Let’s all get
behind our new leadership

and help them have a record
breaking year.
The Motor Corp members

hope you had a wonderful

ERNEST McCARTY FORD
SALES • SERVICES • LEASE
PARTS • FULL BODY SHOP

NEW & USED CARS & TRUCKS
SERVICE DEPT
7 AM - 6 PM M-F
7 AM - 12 NOON SAT.

HWY 31 S
ALABASTER663-3831

RAINBOW
MONUMENT CO., INC.

Computer Custom Designs • Over 40 years experience

1231 West Grad Ave. BENNY HOOD
Highway 77 President

Rainbow City, AL 35906 Ph: 256-442-6360
benny.hood@att.net Fax: 256-442-5511
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SERVICE DEPT.
7 AM - 8 PM M-F
7 AM - 4 PM SAT.

Zamora Motor Corps had banner year!
See ZAMORA, Page 11
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What we wanted this year
was to become a more active
Unit.  We have achieved that to
some degree, but we have not
passed the hump.  Our goal is,
and always will be, to be the
number one Unit at Zamora.

We have performed well at
supporting our Shrine Center,
but lack a lot in the competition
field.  We have been held back
by sickness, money and several
other things.

We will be working hard the
latter part of this year to

achieve success in all areas.
Our membership in our Unit
has improved, but we are like
Auburn - we lack depth.

Membership is where it’s at,
so we are working hard to
bring new and gung-ho mem-
bers into our Unit.  We are kind
of taking a deep breath and
starting over.

We will be at the Taste of
Zamora with a great table.  We
will work hard to make the
Sportsman’s Giveaway a suc-
cess.  We will work hard at the

Circus and Car Giveaway.
To make things better is our

goal.  We have been kind of
stuck in a rut, so to speak.  

Come and join us where you
can really make a difference -
Skat Kat member carrying on a
great tradition of fun, frolic and
championships.  We meet the
first Thursday of every month
in the Kat’s Den at the beauti-
ful Shrine Center in Irondale,
Alabama at 7:30 p.m.

Skat Kats seeking
new members

Nobles, Remember 
your Blue Lodge!

Zamora Unit Meeting Nights
First Thursday
Communications

Classic VW
Mobile Nobles

Parade
Riders

Dune Buggy
Skat Kats
Legends

Motor Corps
Provost Guard

Motorized Assn. (6:30 P.M.)

First Wednesday
Arab Patrol

Directors Staff
Ramblers

Non-Motorized
Convertible

Unit Directors and
Club Presidents (6:00 P.M.)

First Monday
Greeters

Ham Radio
Flying Fez

First Friday
Vagabonds
Trailblazers

Clown
Hillbilly Photo
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WE HANDLE STORM DAMAGE, WATER DAMAGE,
ALL ROOF WORK AND FLOORING

S & S CONSTRUCTION COMPANY
4 1 8  M A I N  S T R E E T ,  S U I T E  1 0 0
T R U S S V I L L E ,  A L A B A M A  3 5 1 7 3

DALE W. CHENEY 205-966-1683 MICHAEL HANRAHAN 205-966-0816

NOBLES, CONSIDER HONORING THE ONES YOU LOVE BY SHOWING

YOUR LOVE FOR THOSE WHO NEED IT MOST.

DONATE TO THE TRANSPORTATION FUND TODAY!

smallo u t d o o r

A D V E R T I S I N G

Phillip Smallwood
smalloutdoor@aol.com

Phone (256) 383-1812
Cell (256) 762-0881

nobles, you work hard!
you deserve some time off.

Take a two day vacation and ride along with an 
experienced Zamora Shrine Roadrunner on a trip 

to our Greenville Shriners Hospital for 

trip and visit our great facility, you too, will want 

be very rewarding!  
Call Crystal or Debbie at 205-956-3636 to     

schedule a trip.     
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Kids day at the Park
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